

Logan Park Meeting Minutes

Wednesday July 19th, 2017

Members present: Terri Hildebrand, Bil Cressler, Beth Aughenbaugh, Nancy Putt, Bob Ingham, Ted Pawlick, Brian Schmick by phone. Holly Kelley; Dillsburg Borough Supervisor

Meeting called to order at 7:10 by Chair Terri Hildebrand.

Minutes from June were reviewed and discussed. The following changes were recommended and minutes approved with the following changes:

Under Old business-Should read: Nancy Putt reported that nineteen young bluebirds have fledged (left the nest).

Under New business- should read

1. Pavilion rentals-Terri brought up for discussion that perhaps for future consideration we ought to stipulate that the fee will be waived for non-profit organizations within the Northern York County School District one time only per season. No decisions made at this time.

All in favor of approving the June minutes with the above corrections.

Treasurers Report-reviewed and approved.

a. Outstanding bills- reimbursed Kay McKinney for Doggie bags for the park.

b. Deposits-Terri updated Bil with pavilion rental deposits and mug purchases.

Two Hundred dollar donation was made to Logan Park from Beauty After Bruises Foundation. The Five hundred dollars held in assurance from Beauty After Bruises for the June 10th event was returned.

Bil discussed wanting to pay Chris Flickinger at the beginning of the month instead of having her wait until the end of the month for the cleaning at Logan Park. She has been doing an excellent job over the past several years and all were in favor of this change if it was of benefit to both Bil and Chris. Bil will communicate the details with Chris.

I. Visitor presentations-none

II. **Old business**

a. Pavilion rental requests -Brian /Terri

1.request to do a movie night occurring past park closing-all in favor of not granting this request. Numerous questions came up with no one to address them. The person making the request was invited by Terri to the meeting. Additionally concerns about being in the park after dusk for such an event were raised. Terri will inform this person of the decision.

2. request to have a "jumping house" and/or "slip and slide"-all in favor not to approve this request due to concern regarding liability issues. Brian will inform the people making the request know of this decision.

b. Update Law Suit and request to remove posts for parking project-Terri received an email from the attorney representing the park stating in the email that the posts may be removed if necessary but that they need to be saved and stored in the event they would be needed

as part of the ongoing legal case. The lawyer continues to gather information about the allegations.

c. Terri has had conversations with Carroll Township and Dillsburg Borough Manager. It would be in the best interest for the park to share details of major projects undertaken in the park with these governing bodies to ensure the projects meet current codes as they may pertain.

d. Concession Stand- update on Eagle scout project-Brian gave an update on behalf of his son Zach. Zach has communicated with Bob and they have collaborated on the plan. A building permit has been obtained. Zach is currently seeking funding for the project. Terri asked for specifics about the request made to the Dillsburg Baseball club who uses the concession stand almost exclusively. Zach was told that the club could not help him financially at this time. Terri suggested a LP representative speak to someone more closely involved with the concessions. Bob offered to speak with Mr. McGee who has been involved with the concessions in the past.

Assessing a fee for use of the concession area is an option that may be pursued to help offset the cost of renovations project and will be discussed at a future meeting.

d. Farmer's Fair paper work-Brian will mail paperwork to Kornacopia and include the specifics which was agreed upon; LPA to receive 25% of the total profit from sales at Farmer's Fair and LPA to pay the \$250.00 fee to the Farmer's Fair committee to reserve the space. Bil Cressler will issue a check for the reservation fee for Farmer's Fair.

e. Location for no dumping signs- it was agreed that the two "No Dumping" signs should be displayed by the upper trash dumpsters and in the lower part of the park by the area where the Christmas trees had been dumped.

f. Playground equipment-Beth asked if the equipment was in acceptable condition for use. Bob said that it was but some of the connectors will need to be replaced. Not all of the equipment will be used.

Bob will contact Emily Reed from the Kiwanis to find out specific information requested from members:

1. Who will do the installation and oversight for proper installation?
2. How much space and what pieces of equipment will fit on the area of the current volleyball court?
3. Anticipated cost to LPA?
4. Feasibility of a ~~baseball~~ court incorporated into the area –basketball court

Ted Pawlick offered to assist if need to make calls or inquiries.

III. New Business

a. Request to use concession stand by organization during the DASC soccer tournament-Ted communicated with Mike Flowers, tournament organizer, and they approved the group requesting to use the concessions at the tournament. Discussion regarding use of the interior of the barn and meeting room-A specific request must be made to LP to use this

space. Decision will be made accordingly. Otherwise only the concession area is to be used during the tournament.

- b. National Nite Out a LP-August 1st. Members are asked to come out and support the event and represent LP.
- c. Fall Park Clean-up- Bob suggested November 18th. One week before Thanksgiving. Add this to your personal calendars so that everyone can help out. We will decide definitely next meeting on the date.
- d. Ted on behalf of DASC discussed that the soccer club would like to advertise their events such as DASC registration and fund raisers on banners hung across the soccer fence. After discussion, Terri made the motion to allow DASC to hang banners advertising their events on the fence along the drive leading to the lower parking lot. They will be wire tied and displayed only during the time of the events and Ted will take responsibility to see that they are removed. All in favor to allow DASC to do this.

Submitted by Terri Hildebrand for Logan Park Authority